ASHTREE PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY
HEADTEACHER: Ms E A Kirwan BA Hons., PGCE, NPQH

CHERTSEY RISE =l TEL:01438 351090

STEVENAGE ‘%E’wn{ FAX:01438 353464
HERTS. Website: www.ashtree.herts.sch.uk
S$G2 9JQ Email: admin@ashtree.herts.sch.uk
Pt Y SO =
Schoolgateway U | meermpnn Haﬁhﬁ“%z { ¥ >
24.6.20

Dear Parents & Carers,

Consultation on Relationships, Health and Sex Education.

From September 2020 Relationships and Health Education becomes compulsory, as laid out by the government,
in all primary schools. To ensure that we fully meet the new statutory requirements we will be using the well-
respected, ‘Christopher Winter Project’, to educate the children from Reception to Year 6 on age-appropriate
issues.

The content of the lessons will be as follows:

Reception — caring friendships, being kind and families.

Year 1 — different friends, growing and changing, families and care.

Year 2 — differences, male and female animals, naming body parts.

Year 3 — body differences, personal space, help and support.

Year 4 — changes, what is puberty, healthy relationships.

Year 5 — talking about puberty, the reproduction system, puberty help and support.

Year 6 — puberty and reproduction, communication in relationships, families, conception and pregnancy, online
relationships.

The DfE also recommend that all primary schools have a sex education programme. Some elements will be
covered within science lessons and these are compulsory, including anatomically correct names of body parts
and life cycles of animals, including humans.

For further information, please refer to our Sex and Relationships Policy which can be found on our website in
the curriculum section under RSHE. This details how we will approach this as a school and gives more
information on resources used.

Should you have any further questions or comments please contact us in the usual way.

Many thanks,

EA Hewan

Ms E Kirwan ,
Headteacher



